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APRIL LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

 

 Place:  Hilary J. Boone Center, UK Campus 

 

 Social Time:  11:00 a.m. 

 

 Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. 

 

 Program 12:30 p.m. 

 

 Speaker: Tom Eblen  

   

Topic: “The Best Journalism Job in Kentucky ” 

 

Business Meeting:  1:30 p.m. 

 APRIL 14 LUNCHEON MENU 

Sweet chili glazed salmon with edamame succotash, 

pickled carrots, bean sprouts 

Caesar salad, parmesan, croutons  

Lemon tart with fresh berries 
Choice of beverage  

Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies or  

religious/lifestyle restrictions.  

 

Note:  The Staff of Hilary J. Boone Center appreciates the 

efforts of UKAEF members to carpool when possible.   

Contact Board members to help you find colleagues who are 

willing to assist you in getting to the Sept., Nov., Feb. and 

April meetings if you require transportation. 

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 

     Tom Eblen is the metro/state columnist for the Lex-

ington Herald-Leader, the role for which he is best 

known by most Lexington residents. His creative inter-

ests are broader, however, and include writing contribu-

tions for magazines like Yes! (http://

www.yesmagazine.org/) and scholarly works like Blue-

grass Renaissance: The History and Culture of Central 

Kentucky, 1792-1852 (J. C. Klotter and D. Rowland, 

eds., U. Press of KY), writing a blog (http://

www.tomeblen.com/blog/), and photography (http://

www.tomeblen.com/photography/). He was the Herald-

Leader’s managing editor from 1998 to 2008. Tom re-

turned to his hometown in 1998 after 14 years with the 

Atlanta Journal-Constitution where he was a regional/

national reporter, a business reporter and editor, and an 

Olympics reporter and editor. Before that he spent five 

years at The Associated Press where he was a 

statehouse reporter in Nashville and correspondent in 

charge of the Knoxville bureau. Tom is a former board 

member of Associated Press Managing Editors. A  

graduate of Western Kentucky University, he was editor 

of the College Heights Herald. Tom has taught  

journalism ethics at U.K. and has been a frequent  

writing/editing coach at The Mountain Workshops. He 

and his wife Becky have two grown daughters, Mollie 

and Shannon. His web site can be accessed at http://

www.tomeblen.com/.  

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

These candidates approved by the Executive Committee 

for 2015-16 will be presented to UKAEF members at 

the April 14, 2015 meeting for their consideration. You 

may make nominations from the floor as well. 

President: Susan Abbott-Jamieson  

Vice President: Thomas Miller  

Treasurer:  Marty Solomon 

Executive Secretaries:  Sue Fosson, Mary Witt 

Recording Secretary:  Bradley Canon 

HEALTH RESEARCH STUDY 
Evan Cassity currently coordinates a U.K. research study on 

the effect of vitamin D supplementation and physical activity 

on muscle health and function in individuals aged 60 and 

older. It is a 13-week study. Are you interested in participat-

ing? Contact Evan Cassity, Research Assistant at 

 epca224@g.uky.edu. 

www.AgingCare.com—Take a Look 
A resource newsletter Aging Care Connection, a quarterly 

free publication, has a mission to enrich the quality of life of 

older adults and their families, encourage well-being,  

self-respect and independence. To subscribe to the free 

newsletter, contact Aging Care Connections Newsletter, 720 

Goodlette Rd North, 4th Floor, Naples FL 34102; or email  

newsletter@agingcare.com. 

http://www.yesmagazine.org/
http://www.yesmagazine.org/
http://www.tomeblen.com/photography/
http://www.tomeblen.com/photography/
mailto:epca224@g.uky.edu


2015 FELLOWSHIP WINNERS HONORED 

Jonathan Chilcote, Ph.D. candidate in History Dept. and 

Barry Kidder, Ph.D. candidate in Anthropology were 

guests at the Feb. 10, 2015 Emeriti Faculty luncheon. 

They shared briefly their graduate work at U.K. and 

were wished “Best regards” by luncheon attendees. 

Wen Wen, Ph.D. candidate in Biology, also a UKAEF 

Fellowship winner, traveled internationally in February 

and could not attend the luncheon. 

2015 winners of the Jean G. Pival Fellowship Awards,  

Jonathan Chilcote and Barry Kidder with Fellowship  

Committee Chair Tom Mullaney and committee member  

Timothy Sineath. 

Stuart Horodner, Director of U.K. Museum of Art, spoke to 

UKAEF members on Feb. 10, 2015 presenting a synopsis of 

new programs that embellish the permanent collection of 

4,700+ works at U.K. He expressed interest in learning 

about additional resources in the greater Lexington  

community and Commonwealth. Please share your 

knowledge with him about diverse art in private collections.  

ELDER-LINK MENTORSHIP INITIATIVE 
Graham D. Rowles, Graduate Center for Gerontology, spoke 

briefly at the Feb. 10, 2015 UKAEF luncheon describing the 

Elder-Link Mentorship Program that is currently under de-

velopment. He encouraged UKAEF members to participate. 

Gerontology is currently offering an introductory course, 

"Growing Old in Today's World", to over 300 students in 

three sections. This course is part of a larger effort to in-

crease students' contacts with seniors in order for them to 

experience meaningful relationships with older adults. Such 

relationships can take on a variety of forms intended to give 

students first-hand experiences of what older people are real-

ly like. The initiative will involve a network/database of in-

terested students and older adults. It will provide extensive 

safeguards for access and privacy and the level and timing of 

commitment will be determined by each senior involved. 

Contact Dr. Rowles if you are interested in this voluntary 

engagement and interaction with undergraduate students or 

would like additional information: Growl2@uky.edu; 859-

218-0145.  

Susan Abbott-Jamieson 

David Allen 

Agnes L. Black 

Jody Bosomworth 

Bradley Canon 

Austin H. Cantor 

James Chapman 

Del Collins 

C. Milton Coughenour 

Donald  P. Cross 

William J. Crouch 

Donald F. Diedrich 

Richard C. Domek, Jr. 

Roland C. Duell 

Charles Ellinger 

Donald T. Frazier 

Robert French 

Art Gallaher 

Thomas F. Garrity 

Marilyn L. Getchell 

Norman L. Goodman 

William W. Green 

John Greenway 

Andrew J. Grimes 

Theodore N. Guiglia 

David C. Johnson 

Gretchen E. LaGodna 

Thomas T. Lillich 

Thomas P. Mullaney 

Jacqueline A. Noonan 

Dean’s List 

$50-$199 

Liga Abolins 

Jack R. Baseheart  

Gail Carpenter 

Thomas M. Cooper 

Oscar W. Dillon 

Gloria H. Doughty 

Lee A. Edgerton 

Joseph Engelberg 

Sue and Abe Fosson 

Davis L. Gardner 

Jess L. Gardner 

Virgil W. Hays 

Charles F. Haywood 

Sarah T. Henry 

Marie Hochstrasser 

Carolyn L. Holmes 

John  J. Just 

James D. Kemp 

John Lihani 

Loys Mather 

Alan Jack McAllister 

John R. Mink 

Jane S. Peters 

Ramona R. Rush 

Lyle V. A. Sendlein 

Louis Shain 

Timothy W. Sineath 

Robert H. Spedding 

Georgiana W. Strickland 

Ray E. Tucker 

Honor Roll 

$5-$49 

FELLOWSHIP FUND CONTRIBUTORS 
Thank you to contributors who added to our Fellowship 

Fund in support of U.K. graduates who will serve as future 

college faculty and intellectual leaders. 

https://exchange.uky.edu/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=rTPnsybSfIsG9Kjsr_oWuOQoIBR6aOtmx4a8n6vKqXsgbbJ4mhnSCG0AYQBpAGwAdABvADoARwByAG8AdwBsADIAQAB1AGsAeQAuAGUAZAB1AA..&URL=mailto%3aGrowl2%40uky.edu


UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 

LUNCHEON RESERVATION TUESDAY, APRIL 14, 2015  

 

I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $    for   reservation(s) at $20.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME        

EMAIL:             

 

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:             

Intolerance/Allergic reaction/Religious reason:             

I (we) need transportation.    Address:              Tel:     

   *Make check for luncheon reservation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   

Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

(call or email if close to deadline) 859-523-3460 or e-mail:  casie.ukaef@gmail.com  

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Wed., March 25, 2015. 

IN MEMORIAM, Winter 2014-15 

“Good teaching is forever and the  

teacher is immortal.”  –Jesse Stuart 

 Evelyn H. Chapman, spouse of Richard A. Chapman, Plant  

  Pathology 

 Ray Fillmore Garman, II, College of Public Health 

 Rosamond Ham, spouse of Wilburt Ham, Law 

 Necia Desiree Harkless, Education 

 Carl Henrickson, Biology 

 Henry R. Hirsch, Physiology & Biophysics 

 James Kemp, Animal Sciences 

 Viola A. Schrolucke Kiviniemi, spouse of Aimo Justus  

  Kiviniemi, Voice Professor 

 Jan Hendrik Kraal, Dentistry 

 Louise Miller, spouse of Joe Krislov, Economics 

 Asit Kumar Ray, Chemical Engineering 

 Lynwood Schrader, Business 

 Judy Gaines Young, spouse of Byron Young, Surgery 

Cum Laude 

$200+ 

Herbert F. Massey 

Robert Straus 

In Honor of 

Dan Reedy 

Robert Straus  

Ben W. Black 

Peter P. Bosomworth 

Ralph Carpenter 

Frank Cascio 

Lois Allen Chapman 

Reta Coughenour 

Tom Foster 

Eugene Gallagher 

Thomas V. Getchell 

Beth Hicks 

Don Hochstrasser 

Charles Holmes 

Abby Marlatt 

Robert Murphy 

Joseph Pival 

Harold Rosenbaum 

Barbara R. Roth  

Dr. Milton Scott  (Cornell  

       University) 

Eldon D. Smith 

William Stober 

Joseph V. Swintosky 

Jane Vance  

David Wekstein 

Albert Simpson Williams 

Patch Woolfolk 

Above gifts were made In Memoriam of the following:  

Liga Abolins 

Ray Garman 

Curtis Harvey 

Keith H. Johnson 

Albert L. Lederer 

Joseph B. Miller 

Daniel Noonan 

Jane S. Peters 

Jane E. Phillips 

Andrew R. Pulito 

Joseph W. Wilson 

NEW MEMBERS, 2014-15 

We heartily welcome these recent retirees and new members of our 

association. 

Summa Cum Laude 

$1000+ 

Jean G. Pival 

Robert and Margaret  

      Nowak-Rapp 

Doris Rosenbaum 

Gerald I. Roth 

U. Yan Ryo 

Stan R. Saxe 

John G. Shaw 

Malcolm R. Siegel 

Patricia Smith 

Dorothy Swintosky 

Shien (Jim) T. Wang 

Patricia S. Wilson 

Mary and William Witt 

Miriam L. Woolfolk 

Dean’s List (continued) 

$50-$199 

www.uky.edu/UKAEF 
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